
 

 

QUESTIONS PURSUANT TO COUNCIL PROCEDURE 11.2 

The following questions have been received, on notice, from a Member: 
 
From Councillor Paul Honeywood to Councillor Mark Stephenson, 
Leader of the Council: 
 
“Can the Leader of the Council please update this Council on the action 
he and his Cabinet have taken following the urgent review as to how 
Tendring District Council, with the inclusion of its partners and other local 
organisations, has offered support and advice to pensioners living in this 
District who may suffer or be in the position of fuel poverty or difficulty as 
a result of this Government’s decision to cut winter fuel payments and how 
the availability of Pension Credit has been promoted by the Council and 
with partners to assist all those entitled? 
  
Could the Leader of the Council also update this Council as to when these 
actions were taken and how successful they have been?” 
 
NOTE: Councillor Honeywood’s question relates back to the Full Council 
meeting held on 17th September 2024 when the Council debated and 
approved a motion in response to the Government’s plans to cut winter 
fuel payments from all pensioners except those receiving pension credits. 


